
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TOWN OF HOLDEN 
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS 

HEARING 
 
STEVEN & DEBORA FONTAINE                            V 1103 
 
The Zoning Board of Appeals held a public hearing on April 7, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Selectmens Room of the Starbard Building, 1204 Main Street, Holden, MA. 
 
At this meeting, it was voted 4-0 to allow the petitioner to withdraw the application 
without prejudice quoting Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 40A, Section 16 – 1 
“but thereafter be withdrawn without prejudice only with the approval of the special 
permit granting authority or permit granting authority’ . 
 
A copy of the applicant’s letter dated March 18, 2011 requesting to withdraw this 
application is attached and made a part of the minutes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       ______________________________ 
       Ronald E. Spakauskas, Chairman 
 
 
 
 
 
 


